
Minutes 05/21/2012

Board of Assessors

May 21, 2012

Arlington Town Hall

Call to Order:          Member Kevin Feeley called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.

Roll Call:                      Vice Chair Mary Winstanley O’Connor, Member Kevin Feeley and Director of        Assessments

John B. Speidel.

Others Present:         None.

On Going Business:      Member Kevin Feeley made a motion to accept the minutes from the May 14,        2012

Executive Session, the May 14, 2012 Regular Session and the May 9,         2012 Regular

Session.  Vice Chair Mary Winstanley O’Connor seconded the         motion.  There was no

discussion and vote was unanimous.   

        The Board was presented with a draft letter to the Department of Revenue for    an 8 of 58

for a property located on Lowell St. after a spirited discussion the         Board decided that the

property did not meet the criteria for such an                   abatement.

        Director of Assessments John Speidel discussed with the Board the               upcoming

Coordinated Finance Group meeting and what Board member                would attend.

        The Board discussed how the current addresses are maintained in the             database

and how address changes are made.      

                                The Board scheduled their next meeting for June 4, 2012.

        At 6:00 PM Member Kevin Feeley made a motion to leave the Regular               Session of

the Board of Assessors and not return and go into Executive          Session.

                                Vice Chair Mary Winstanley O’Connor voted yes.

        Member Kevin Feeley voted yes.

                                The vote was unanimous.  The Board went into Executive Session.

        

Sincerely Submitted by

John B. Speidel

Director of Assessments




